
Federal Energy Regulatory Commission 
Washington, D.C. 20426 

MI 20 2019 

VIA ELECTRONIC AND REGULAR MAIL 
Michael Mabee 

 
CivilDefenseBook@gmail.com   

Dear Mr. Mabee: 

Re: 	FOIA No. FY19-61, 
Response Letter 

This is a response to your correspondence received on April 3, 2019, in which you 
requested information pursuant to the Freedom of Information Act (FOIA), and the Federal 
Energy Regulatory Commission's (Commission) FOIA regulations, 18 C.F.R. § 388.108 
(2019). Specifically, you requested: 

...copies of any documents that describe such agreement,1  
understanding or arrangement between FERC and NERC in or about 2010 
including any memos, directives, reports, emails, notes, FERC/NERC 
quarterly meeting minutes or any other document in any way describing this 
arrangement to withhold the names of entities in Notices of Penalty. 

A search of the Commission's non-public files identified no documents responsive 
to this request. As provided by the FOIA and 18 C.F.R. §388.110(a)(1) of the 
Commission's regulations, any appeal from this determination must be filed within 90 days 
of the date of this letter. The appeal must be in writing, addressed to James P. Danly, 
General Counsel, Federal Energy Regulatory Commission, 888 First Street, NE, 
Washington, D.C. 20426, and clearly marked "Freedom of Information Act Appeal." 
Please include a copy to Charles A. Beamon, Associate General Counsel, General and 
Administrative Law, at the same address. 

You have the right to seek dispute resolution services from the FOIA Public Liaison 
of the agency or the Office of Government Information Services (OGIS). Using OGIS 
services does not affect your right to pursue your appeal. You may contact OGIS by email 
at ogis@nara.gov; telephone at (877) 684-6448; facsimile at (301) 837-0348; or by mail to 

1  You explain the agreement is indicated on page 14 of FERC Docket NP19-4-000 and 
reads as follows: "The Trade Associations understand that in 2010, NERC and the 
Commission intentionally chose to post only the public versions of the Notices of Penalty 
without the names of the entities to address security concerns because the names, when 
combined with the information on the violations and penalties, were considered CEII." 
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the Office of Government Information Services, National Archives and Records 
Administration, Room 2510, Adelphi Road, College Park, MD 20740-6001. 

Leonard M. Tao 
Director 
Office of External Affairs 
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